St ANDREW’S CHURCH, STAPLEFORD

PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL

Charity registration number 1158492

MINUTES OF THE PCC MEETING – Thursday 24 May 2018
Please note that financial statements, notes, diary, sub-committee reports etc, are pre-circulated and filed with the minutes in the official PCC file, with key points recorded. Any discussions or decisions arising from such documents are recorded in the following text. 
Present: Alastair MacGregor, Lisa MacGregor, Rob Needle, Suzanne Watt, Stuart Watt, Clare Kerr, Felicity Cooke, Simon Taylor, Wendy Redgewell, Alice Rouse (by Skype), Chris Cooper, Eleanor Norman, Jacqui Watkins, Oliver Challis, Romie Ridley, Alice Barlow

The meeting opened with a reading from Psalm 146 and a prayer

Apologies for absence: Lesley Ford, Chris Bow and Lizzie Taylor 
30/18  Minutes of meeting held 22.3.18 

Minutes 16/18 Clare Kerr’s name was incorrectly spelt.  There being no further amendments Simon Taylor signed the minutes.
31/18  Finance 
Chris Bow was unable to attend the meeting but had sent the up-to-date accounts and notes in advance of the meeting.  
· Balance Sheet: the General Fund has reduced a little, the Johnson Hall fund has increased but the overall position is that our total assets are reduced 

· Hall Hire: the 2018 income is holding up well compared to budget.

· Estate Fund: there is a recovery of  VAT boosting the fund by about £5,000.
· Income donations (page 4) are down but regular giving is holding up well. Gift Aid not been received yet.

· Fees are low because there haven’t been many funerals or weddings this year.
· Simon Taylor informed the meeting that he had not collated his expenses yet this year.

· The deficit is bigger than we were anticipating but could look better by the end of year when payments and receipts even out.
· Charitable giving: Currently it looks as though the gifts approved at the last meeting were not budgeted for, but they should be in the whole year budget. This will be clarified.
· The Children’s Society account is showing a £27 deficit because too much was paid to The Children’s Society. It was agreed to make a donation of £27 rather than to recoup the overpayment.
32/18  Church Governance 
Standing Committee: Simon Taylor explained the composition of the Standing Committee and asked if the PCC would like to change the existing practice.  There being no proposal to change it was agreed to carry on with existing practice.
PCC Membership: It is possible to co-opt up to two members however, it was agreed there wasn’t a need to do so at the present time.
Membership of PCC Sub-Committees: Currently there are PCC members on all sub-committees. It was noted that in addition to those on the note circulated Alice Barlow is a member of the St Andrew’s – Children’s Society Partnership Sub-Committee. 
Succession planning: Very little has changed since the last meeting. However, it was noted that Mary Cooper is now staying in post. There is a need to start thinking about promoting the roles of Deputy Verger and Deputy Sacristan.
33/18  Safeguarding
Lucy Barlow been our Safeguarding Officer for several years and has decided that she wants to stand down. Grateful thanks were expressed to Lucy for all the work she has done. Lisa MacGregor has agreed to be our new Safeguarding Officer. Her appointment was proposed by Simon Taylor, seconded by Clare Kerr, agreed unanimously, to take effect immediately.  
34/18  General Data Protection Regulations 

Thanks were expressed to the Committee who are ensuring that we are up-to-date with the new regulations. The Parish Data Audit is nearly complete and then we shall be in contact with all the sub-committees to ascertain what information is held by them. What needs to be decided is who is able to access the information, and what is its purpose? Where should the information be kept and should we be keeping paper records? Two ideas were put forward – a suitable database or possibly store on an on-line storage system. The proforma of the permission form to be completed by the congregation and others is to be piloted this coming Sunday.  If all goes well we shall roll it out to the congregation the following week. The process doesn’t need to be completed by 25 May but we do need to show that we are advanced in our planning. The Privacy Notice is not quite ready but will need approval before the next PCC meeting. It was agreed that the Standing Committee will do this. There is some confusion about whether e-mails can be sent out with all the addresses showing to all recipients. The PCC was informed that it is appropriate to use blind copying of recipients’ addresses.
35/18  Stewardship Review 
The Parish Giving Scheme was introduced at the end of last year is growing steadily.  By the end of April there were 12 people in the scheme, however, more than 12 forms were distributed and so more may join. Gift Aid is claimed and distributed by the Diocese and this is paid to our accounts.  The current role of Gift Aid secretary will diminish as more people swap to the new scheme. Stuart Watt is currently looking into contactless payment because this is becoming the common way of payment. It would be useful for payment of fees for weddings, etc.  
36/18  Outreach review 
Alastair MacGregor circulated a document outlining the findings of the Outreach Committee. It was agreed that discussion should take place at a specially arranged meeting in the next few weeks. Felicity Cooke expressed her thanks on behalf of the PCC for all the work that has gone into producing the document.
37/18  Further work for the year
Simon Taylor introduced this item by asking if there were other areas within the narrower aspects of church life that the PCC would like to bring forward for work on over the next year?
· Promotion of House Groups to the wider church and community
· Prayer life of the Church – Although there are informal and formal groups already would it be helpful to teach and preaching about prayer?  Possibly promoting formal prayer chains; noting that we do have informal chains already.
· Quiet Mornings – not necessarily taking place in church

· Alpha course 
· Replace the pews with chairs – this is an on-going project with samples being sourced.

· Look for more practical ways of being involved in the community – this will be discussed at the Outreach meeting.
It was agreed that some of these items may well fall into the work proposed by the Outreach Group and so discussion of this document is needed before making any decisions. We could be in danger of diluting things to put more into action.
38/18  Diary review 
Additions:

28/5 Pavilion lunch for Nachingwea

24/5 Marquee service 

15/7 Messy Church

19/7 now 18/7 for youth party
19/8 Messy Church

2/9  Joint Tea Party with St Mary’s rather than lunch 

9/9  Songs of Praise 
23/9 Bishop David’s farewell service
26/9  Gerald Osborne, Canon of Salisbury Cathedral, performance of Mark’s Gospel. 

October/November there will be three eminent speakers celebrating 100 years of votes for women
25/11  Feast of St Andrew: The suggestion that we should celebrate the feast on Sunday 25 November at the morning service with a meal afterwards was approved in principle. If people felt strongly that St Andrew’s Day should be marked on 30 November then a Compline service could take place after Choir Practice as well as the Sunday celebration.

December – The annual Toy Service has been moved to the first Sunday.
39/18  Sub-committee and group reports: 
Thanks were given to all who supplied reports. They are filed with these minutes.
· Youth & children
· Events

· Prayer/House groups –Suzanne Watt raised concerns concerning the size of some groups and the need to promote them within the church.
· Mothers’ Union – no report
· St Andrew’s, Stapleford-Nachingwea Link

· St Andrew’s Children’s Society Partnership – No report was filed, as no meeting had been held since the last PCC meeting.
· Fabric

· Johnson Hall – quotes are now being obtained for dry lining. It is hoped that work will be carried out over the summer.
· Friends of St Andrew’s – Teas will be provided for the National Open Gardens Scheme on 17 June, and the Village Quiz date is 20 November.
· Deanery – The Parish Share will continue to decrease according to agreed formula
· Great Shelford & Stapleford joint committee
40/18  Matters arising from minutes of last meeting not dealt with elsewhere 

· No other matters arising.
41/18  Correspondence

· Letter from Ecclesiastical Insurance who are holding a charity campaign to mark 130 years.  If any member of any church takes out a home insurance policy then Ecclesiastical will make donation of £130 to their church.  It was agreed that we would publicise this in the Church both in the Porch and on pew sheet.
42/18  Any other business 
· Stuart Watt reported on a meeting with Age UK that the Pastoral Team, along with other village organisations, were invited to attend concerning the setting up of a new Warden Scheme.  There was enthusiasm for this scheme and so Stuart Watt will work with the Pastoral Committee to bring a report to the PCC. 
· Thanks were expressed to the Pastoral Committee for all that they do for the Church and Community.  
43/18  Date of next meeting
· 26 July 2018 at 7.45 pm

The meeting finished with the Grace 
